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Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update:
The Plaza at Kaneohe — Confirmed COVID-19 of Team Member

July 24, 2021

The Plaza Assisted Living has always adhered to recommended health and safety standards to
protect our Residents, their Families, our Team Members and Vendor Partners. Our six
communities have been well prepared and trained in infection control as part of our standard
operating procedures since the start of the COVID-19 pandemic.

Unfortunately, today we received confirmation that a Team Member at The Plaza at Kaneohe,
tested positive for COVID-19. The individual’s last day of work was Thursday, July 22, 2021 and
was considered a direct care Team Member whose assignment was restricted to the Hali’a
Memory Care floor. This individual is only employed at The Plaza at Kaneohe and is not shared
with other sister Plaza communities. As a result, all who may have come into close contact
have received a SARCOV-2 viral/antigen test and been contacted by the Administrator, Dorothy
Abreu. All first round antigen testing of Resident and Team Member close contacts were
negative.

Per the recommendation of Hawaii State Department of Health, a second round of SARCOV-2
viral/antigen testing will be conducted again on Tuesday, July 27, 2021 for all Hali’a Memory
Care Residents and close contact Team Members.

Effective immediately, all Residents on the Hali’a Memory Care floor are on quarantine. All
communal activities and dining on this floor have been halted; Residents will receive meals in
their apartments. Additionally, visitations will not be allowed for Hali’a Residents until we have
received the all clear.

We thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to work toward getting The
Plaza at Kaneohe COVID-19 free. In order to achieve this goal, all Team Members are being
asked to focus on the most urgent tasks only. During this time, we ask that all non-essential (i.e.
setting up cable) requests be held off.

If you have any questions, please contact Administrator, Dorothy Abreu, at (808) 235-5055.



